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September  27 ,  2020  
 

The Twenty-sixth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time  

MASS SCHEDULE 

Mon—Fri  8:15am 
Wednesday 2:15pm (school Mass) 

Saturday  5:30pm 
Sunday   8:00, 9:30, 11:15am 
Holy Days  8:15am, 7:00pm 

RECONCILIATION 

Friday    8:45-9:30am 
Saturday   4:00-5:00pm 

PARISH OFFICE 

503.643.9528 
www.h-t.org 

 

Mon—Thur  8:00-4:30pm 
Friday    8:00-2:00pm 

SCHOOL OFFICE 

503.644.5748 
www.htsch.org 

 

Monday—Friday 8:00-3:30pm 

COMMUNITY 
OUTREACH OFFICE 

503.641.1842 
www.h-t.org/outreach 

 

Tues, Wed, Fri  10:00-12:30pm 

http://www.h-t.org
mailto:parish@h-t.org
http://www.h-t.org
http://www.htsch.org
http://www.h-t.org/outreach
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Hi everybody! This week I want to take a look at 
something very practical: our selection process for 
attending Mass here at Holy Trinity. As many of you 
are aware, my background is in mathematics and 
engineering, and I happen to be very good with Excel 
spreadsheets, so I have taken this on. Many of you 
have asked me about how our Mass Selection System 
works, and I’m happy to share.  
 

The point of the Selection System is to keep it fair and 
relatively simple. The Archbishop specifically 
encouraged us to avoid a “first come, first served” 
process, and to make sure people without email could 
still sign-up. Our system is primarily by online 
sign-up and email notifications, and there are a few 
people who have signed up by phone and are notified 
by phone.  
 

Sign-ups include your name, how many people are in 
your family, and which Mass time(s) work best for 
you. Once you are signed up, I enter all of that 
information into a giant Excel spreadsheet, as well as 
a randomly generated “Family Number” between 
0 and 1. The selection process is not truly a “lottery” 
because there’s almost no luck involved beyond that 
first random number. Once you have a Family 
Number, that number remains the same every week. 
The spreadsheet keeps track of how many times each 
family has attended Mass, as well as what “round” 
you first entered the system. 
 

The actual selection of people to attend Mass factors 
in all of these numbers using the following formula:  
 

Mass Selection Number  = 
 

10 – Round Joined – Total Attendance + Family Number 

The number ‘10’ is arbitrary, so I end up with positive 
numbers which are easier to understand. Every time a 
family is selected to come to Mass their “Mass 
Selection Number” is reduced by 1, and they are 
moved to the bottom of the list. Then, whenever 
families in front of them are selected, they gradually 
move up the list until they reach the top again. The 
entire rotation currently takes about three weeks. 
 

Every Wednesday, I execute the selection process. 
I sort the spreadsheet based on whether a family said 
they can attend the 5:30pm Mass, and by their 
Selection Number. I then invite the top 100 people to 
that Mass. I repeat the process for the other three 
Masses. If a family is unable to attend for whatever 
reason, they remain at the top of the list for the 
following weekend. 
 

This system also allows me to accommodate special 
requests. Multiple families have asked if they can be 
selected for the same Mass as their friends. I simply 
make their Family Numbers the same, and they’re 
always selected at the same time. Another family has 
each parent signed up individually, with Family 
Numbers exactly 0.5 apart, so they are never selected 
for the same Mass. One parent is always able to stay 
home with the small children. I’d be happy to make 
similar accommodations if anyone would like — just 
call or email me! If you haven’t signed-up yet and 
would like to, the link is on our homepage at 
www.h-t.org. 
 
 
Blessings to Crista Babu, Kenzie Donnelly, and Elisa 
Monkuzhy, who were baptized this weekend! 

F R .  H ANS ’  P AIR  O ’  D IMES  

Monday 28th 
Jb 1: 6-22 | Lk 9: 46-50 

 
Tuesday 29th 

Dn 7: 9-10, 13-14 | Jn 1: 47-51 

Wednesday 30th 
Jb 9: 1-12, 14-16 | Lk 9: 57-62 

 
Thursday 1st 

Jb 19: 21-27 | Lk 10: 1-12 

Sunday 4th 
Is 5: 1-4 

Phil 4: 6-9 
Mt 21: 33-43 

Friday 2nd 
Jb 38: 1, 12-21; 40: 3-5 | Mt 18: 1-5, 10 

 
Saturday 3rd 

Jb 42: 1-3, 5-6, 12-17 | Lk 10: 17-24 

S CRIPTURE  R EADINGS  

Respect for the Planet’s Resources  

 

We pray that the planet’s resources  
will not be plundered, but shared 
in a just and respectful manner. 

H OLY  F ATHER ’ S  
I NTENTION  FOR  S EPTEMBER  

PARISH FINANCES  
 

FOR THE WEEKEND OF SEPTEMBER 19–20 

Offertory     $31,273 

Additional Gifts   $1,500 

Wildfire Relief Appeal  $8,675  

Food Closet    $4,729 

Backpacks & Duffel Bags $150 

Outreach Assistance  $2,100 

https://www.h-t.org
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/092820.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/092920.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/093020.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/100120.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/100420.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/100220.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/100320.cfm
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Wednesday Bible Study is zooming back with 
the Book of Hebrews! Our Fall session will be 
an eight week study from Ascension Press on 
the Book of Hebrews, with Andrew Swafford 
and Jeff Cavins. 
 

We’ll be meeting online via Zoom (the link will 
be emailed to all participants) on Wednesdays 

from 9:30-11:00am — and we start this week 
on September 30th! 
 

Email Erin if you’d like to participate so we 
can send you the details and get a workbook to 
you. All are invited and welcome! 

W EDNESDAY  B IBLE  S TUDY  
 

Erin Nieves — erin@h-t.org 

Sunday, September 27th 

 12:30-2:00pm, Field — Youth Ministry 
 

Tuesday, September 29th 
 6:30-8:00pm, Fireside — RCIA 
 

Wednesday, September 30th 
 9:30-11:00am, via Zoom — Wednesday Bible Study 

 6:00-7:30pm, via Zoom — Grow Group  
 

Thursday, October 1st 
 6:00-7:00pm, Church — Holy Hour of Adoration 
 

Friday, October 2nd 
 9:00am – 11:00pm, Chapel — First Friday Adoration 
 10:30-2:00pm, Fireside Parking Lot — Dental Van 
 

Saturday, October 3rd 
 4:15am, Chapel — Adoration resumes 
 8:15am, Church — First Saturday Mass 

T HIS  W EEK  AT  HOLY  T RINITY  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

According to the American Red Cross, someone in the 
U.S. is in need of blood every two seconds — and that 
was before the pandemic. The Red Cross is in urgent 

need of blood donations, primarily because so many 
collection locations are closed or have had to cancel 
drives. Holy Trinity is helping to fill that need, and are 
hosting another Blood Drive on Thursday, October 15th 

from 2:00-7:00pm in the Fireside Room. 
 

The Red Cross has increased their safety protocols 
(redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/dlp/coronavirus--
covid-19--and-blood-donation.html) and are testing all 
donations for COVID-19 antibodies as an extra health 
service to donors. Sign up now at redcrossblood.org 
and enter HolyTrinityBeaverton as the sponsor to see 
available donation times (the majority are still open).  
 

Many thanks to our Knights of Columbus for 
coordinating these lifesaving events! 

U PCOMING  B LOOD  D RIVE  
Tom Stoffel — 503.806.1816  

P ARISH  ANNOUNCEMENTS  & COMMUNITY  EVENTS  

Saturday 26th 
5:30pm  +Raul Varela 

 
Sunday 27th 
8:00am  Holy Trinity Parish 
 

9:30am  +Stephanie Keeler 
 

11:15am Birthday Blessings to Lisa Boli 

 
Monday 28th 

8:15am  +Phillys Martin 

 
Tuesday 29th 
8:15am  +Rodolpho Zapanta 
 
Wednesday 30th 
8:15am  +Ken Rentmeester 
 

2:15pm  +Sheila Codd Rosenberry 
 
Thursday 1st 
8:15am  Special Intentions of the Varela family 
    and 
   +Ellen Tomlinson 
 
Friday 2nd 
8:15am  +John Fallin 
    and 
   Healing for Dr. Menandro Siozon, Sr. 
 
Saturday 3rd 
8:15am  +Joseph Buu Van-Dinh 

M ASS  I NTENTIONS  

mailto:erin@h-t.org
https://www.redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/dlp/coronavirus--covid-19--and-blood-donation.html
https://www.redcrossblood.org/donate-blood/dlp/coronavirus--covid-19--and-blood-donation.html
http://www.redcrossblood.org
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Fo r  k ids,  t eens ,  A ND  adults ,  bec ause  
e ven  gr own -ups  have  s t uf f  t o  learn !  

 SPOILER ALERT: There is no small stuff! At the end 
of the 90’s there was a book called Don’t Sweat the Small 

Stuff. Its subtitle was “It’s all small stuff!” I guess 
perspective is important, and knowing the difference in the 
importance of something is essential. Now, in 2020, I am 
going to suggest there is no small stuff, and as Catholic 
believers, that is especially true. Last week I mentioned 
that as followers of Jesus, we can’t be “on the fence” about 
something. I am either on God’s side, or I am not. Think 
about that. I remember reading something a Catholic 
writer and theologian I like pointing that out and I was 
surprised by it. I had never thought about that. He pointed 
out that when I am not on God’s side, the only other side to 
be on is not a good side to choose. There is no neutral. That 
is what sin is. 

 As a Catholic believer, I must strive to choose God’s 
way of things, and when I get that wrong, I rely on the 
mercy of God for forgiveness to make things right again. 
That’s what confession is for. We live in a world that tells 
us we can do whatever we want. We have people in this 
world that would lead us astray. Again, if they aren’t on 
God’s side, the only other side, sorry to say, is the devil’s. 
Remember Adam and Eve, and how that turned out?!?  

 Knowing our faith and what we believe is the key to 
our protection and help. God gave us the Ten 
Commandments, the Greatest Commandment, and we 
have the example of Jesus Himself to guide us. These 
things haven’t changed or been updated for modern times 
as much as some would like to say that they have. Or that 
they are old fashioned or out of date, whatever that means 
(keep in mind that the devil is a liar and would like us to believe a 
lot of things that aren’t true and to base our lives on them). 
 By the way, a sad and sobering fact I leaned about 
Richard Carlson, the man who wrote the book I cited as I 
began, was that at the height of his career and in the prime 
of his life, he died suddenly at the age of 41 of cardiac 
arrest on a flight to NYC to promote his newest book. Jesus 
wasn’t kidding when he said “but concerning the day nor 
hour no one knows.” 
 I wonder, if at the end of our lives we find out how 
much those little things matter. The choices I make, or 
don’t make, the advice I take or ignore: it all matters! 
Ultimately, we can do none of it ourselves as it’s all 
dependent on God’s grace and love for it to be complete. 
May we do our best to be on God’s side of things, guided 
by faith and asking and trusting God to lead the way. + 

F OR  W HAT  I T ’ S  WORTH :  T HOUGHTS  ON  F AITH  
Erin Nieves — erin@h-t.org 

F AMILY  F AITH  R EFLECTIONS  
 

R ELIGIOUS  E D .  & S ACRAMENTAL  P REP .  
 

Chris Storm— cstorm@htsch.org 

Religious Education Update! 
Ally and I will continue to post our Sunday 
reflection videos each week (h-t.org/religious-
education), but if you’d like some additional 
resources, we’re happy to provide your family with 
a Sunday-school textbook that you can use at home. 
Email Ally (ally@h-t.org) to arrange a pick-up time. 
 

First Communion Update! 
The plan is coming together! Visit h-t.org/first-
communion for the latest details and to join the 
First Communion mailing list. 
 

Confirmation Update! 
We will have our first digital lesson available by 
Thursday, October 1st. Join the Confirmation mailing 
list at h-t.org/confirmation if you haven’t already. 
 

Donuts Update! 
I haven't had any in, like, six months! Have you? 

Y OUTH  M INISTRY  |  6 -12 TH GRADE  

Nick Krautscheid — nkrautscheid@htsch.org — 971.282.6173 

mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
https://www.h-t.org/religious-education
https://www.h-t.org/religious-education
mailto:ally@h-t.org
https://www.h-t.org/first-communion
https://www.h-t.org/first-communion
https://www.h-t.org/confirmation
mailto:nkrautscheid@htsch.org
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C OMMUNITY  O UTREACH  
Al Schmitt — 503.641.1842 — communityoutreach@h-t.org 

 

 

HOLY TRINITY FOOD CLOSET IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROVIDER.  

Food Closet  

Last Week 198 

Since January 1st 15,265 

Backpacks  

Last Week N/A 

School Year 7,020 

NUMBER  OF  PEOPLE  SERVED  

As you know, since July, 
Holy Trinity has partnered 
with Beaverton Foursquare 
to distribute emergency 
food boxes each Thursday. 
Distribution begins at 
9:00am with all 1,200 boxes 
typically gone by 11:15am. 
These food boxes are 
available to anyone who 
drove up. Many times 
people would take more 
than one box so that they 
could share with family, 

neighbors or others in need. This was 
encouraged. We would also work with other 
churches, non-profits, and the Beaverton School 
District, all of whom would come to take 50, 100, 
200 boxes to distribute to those they knew were 
in need. In short, this program fed thousands of 
people since it began. 
 

Food for this program came via a Federal 
program called Farm To Families that began 
when the pandemic started. The Archdiocese of 
Portland helped organize this effort throughout 
member churches. The local distributor was 
Pacific Coast Fruit Company, who did an 
excellent job of  obtaining, packing and getting 
the food to the various distribution points. 
Unfortunately, as I write this article (Sept. 18th) 
the program has not been renewed. Failure to do 
so will leave a large gap. I expect that local food 
pantries, including here at Holy Trinity, will see 
an increase in families coming for food.  
 

Hunger does not care about viruses, fires, heavy 
smoke or any other condition. It is persistent 
and needs our constant attention. Thanks to 
your incredible and on-going generosity, we 
will be here. Thank you for your support! 

M INISTRY  NEWS  

The Challenge of Forming Consciences 
for Faithful Citizenship  

Prayer Before an Election 
 

 Lord God, as the election approaches, we seek to 
better understand the issues and concerns that confront 
our city/state/country, and how the Gospel compels 
us to respond as faithful citizens in our community. 
 We ask for eyes that are free from blindness 
so that we might see each other as brothers and sisters, 
one and equal in dignity, especially those who are 
victims of abuse and violence, deceit and poverty. 
 We ask for ears that will hear the cries of children 
unborn and those abandoned, men and women 
oppressed because of race or creed, religion or gender. 
 We ask for minds and hearts that are open to 
hearing the voice of leaders who will bring us closer to 
your Kingdom. 
 We pray for discernment so that we may choose 
leaders who hear your Word, live your love, and keep 
in the ways of your truth as they follow in the steps of 
Jesus and his Apostles and guide us to your Kingdom 
of justice and peace. 
 We ask this in the name of your Son Jesus Christ 
and through the power of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
 

From the USCCB 
 

Make sure you’re registered to vote and find 
additional resources at h-t.org/faithful-citizenship. 

F AITHFUL  C ITIZENS HIP  
A Joint Column by the HT Health & Social Justice Ministries 

Learn more about “Walking 
with Moms in Need: A 
Year of Service” at h-t.org/
respect-life-ministry! 

The Fall Campaign runs 
9/23 to 11/1. Vigil hours at 
Lovejoy Surgicenter (933 
NW 25th Ave.) are Weds. 
through Sat., 2:00-7:00pm. 
To learn more, visit 40daysforlife.com/portland. 

 

Saturday, 10/3, 8:30-10:30am — 
The 14th Annual Rosary Bowl 
NW will be a  live stream, radio 
broadcast, and in-person event! 
Mass will be celebrated at 

St. Edward Church with Archbishop Sample, followed 
by a Marian Prayer Program dedicated to Our Lady 
Help of Persecuted Christians. Visit rosarybowlnw.org 
for more details and to register today! 

R ESPECT  L IFE  M INISTRY  
Gloria Bernard — 503.579.2562 — globernard2@gmail.com 

mailto:communityoutreach@h-t.org
mailto:communityoutreach@h-t.org
mailto:communityoutreach@h-t.org
mailto:communityoutreach@h-t.org
https://www.h-t.org/faithful-citizenship
https://www.h-t.org/respect-life-ministry
https://www.h-t.org/respect-life-ministry
https://www.40daysforlife.com/portland
https://www.rosarybowlnw.org/
mailto:globernard2@gmail.com
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Annulment Advocacy  Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Funeral Planning   Ann Hammond | 503.701.9566 
Funeral Receptions  Steve Davis | sdavis@h-t.org 
Homebound Ministry Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Prayer Shawl Ministry Linda Dum | 503.642.1168 
Prayer Requests   www.h-t.org/prayer-warriors 

M INISTRIES  OF  P ASTORAL  SUPPORT  

P ARISH  STAFF  
Pastor          Dave Gutmann | frdave@h-t.org 
Parochial Vicar        Hans Mueller | frhans@h-t.org 
Business Manager       Brett Edmonson | brett@h-t.org 
Administrative Assistant       Erica Wills | parish@h-t.org 
Bookkeeper         Julie Mikkelson | julie@h-t.org 
Pastoral Assistant       Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Director of Religious Ed.      Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Sacramental Admin. Asst.      Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
Community Outreach Dir.     Al Schmitt | al@h-t.org 
Pastoral Apprentice       Ally Rudd | allyr@h-t.org 

Administrative Tony Lucarelli | ajlucarelli@gmail.com 
Pastoral   Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 
School   Eric Hansen | sac@htsch.org 

A DVISORY  C OUNCILS  

First Friday Adoration Mike Prusynski | 503.619.7888 
Information Desk Marilyn Palma | marilynpalma@comcast.net 
Newcomer’s Welcome Betty Drilling | 503.644.8550 
Parish Events  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Senior Luncheon  Kathy Delach | 503.614.9724 
Sunday Hospitality Allie Buchanan | mrsrlb76@hotmail.com 

P ARISH  L IFE  

Baptism     Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
First Communion   Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Confirmation (Teens)  Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
RCIA     Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 

S ACRAMENTAL  P REPARATION  

Abuse Survivors Group Anne Church | 503.320.3049 
Centering Prayer Group Marilyn M. | jonmarilynm@yahoo.com 
Christians in Commerce Bob Neubauer | bob.neubauer@hotmail.com 
Christ Renews His Parish Carol Liebertz | 503.680.0749 
Filipino Community  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Health Ministry   Debbie Gray | debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com 
Indian Community  Pinto Akkara | pintodavis@gmail.com 
Knights of Columbus  Josh Ritcheson | winterhawk89@yahoo.com 
L’Arche Portland Liaison Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 

Panache     Patty Huntzicker | phuntzicker@gmail.com 
Respect Life    Gloria Bernard | globernard2@gmail.com 
Social Justice   Eileen Sleva | eileen.sleva@gmail.com 

C OMMUNITY  G ROUPS  & M INISTRIES  

Grow Group          Brett Edmonson | brett@h-t.org 
Kid Zone          Cathie Scott | cathiescott@gmail.com 
Religious Education        Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Wednesday Bible Study   Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Youth Ministry (HTYM)   Nick Krautscheid | nkrautscheid@htsch.org 

F AITH  FORMATION  & E DUCATION  

L ITURGICAL  M INISTRIES  

Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
Altar Servers , Lectors & 
Communion Ministers 

Greeters     Jim Huntzicker | huntzicj@ohsu.edu 
Music Director   Mark Nieves | music@h-t.org 

 

HOLY  TRINITY  CATHOLIC  SCHOOL  
503.644.5748  |  www.htsch.org 

 

 

 

Principal 
Ashley Sheridan 

asheridan@htsch.org 

Administrative Assistant  
Tabitha Spieler 

tspieler@htsch.org 

Thank you for your prayers for our school! We are Titan Strong!  

mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:sdavis@h-t.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
http://www.h-t.org/prayer-warriors
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mailto:brett@h-t.org
mailto:parish@h-t.org
mailto:julie@h-t.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
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